Response from Wrexham Council regarding additional signage along Wrexham Road and pictorial signs at Lightwood Gree

 As I’m sure you are aware the 30mph speed limit at this location was extended away from the village, towards Wrexham, where the fatal accident involving Robbie Gaunt occurred,  in order to encourage slower speeds along this length of highway. Overton CC have also installed interactive signs to raise drivers awareness of their speed at this location.
 
It is accepted that the placement of signs on the highway can greatly assist road safety. However, to gain the greatest benefit they should be used sparingly, a proliferation of signage detracts from their effectiveness.
 
As mentioned above the 30mph speed limit on this length of highway has been extended, and discussions with North Wales Police GoSafe have ensured that this speed limit will be enforced on the completion of the street lighting works, for which we await an electrical connection from Scottish Power.
 
In relation to the pictorial signs at Lightwood Green an order has been placed for their erection, which should happen in the coming weeks.
 

